
  

          April 2, 2002 
 
Honorable Mayor and Members of     Regular Meeting of 
The Hermosa Beach City Council      April 9, 2002 
 

 
PROJECT NO. CIP 00-139 HERMOSA AVENUE STREET IMPROVEMENTS – HERMOSA AVENUE FROM 16TH 

STREET TO 26TH STREET AND 19TH STREET FROM  
HERMOSA AVENUE TO MONTEREY BOULEVARD – ACCEPTANCE  

 
 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the City Council: 
 

1. Accept the work by Sully-Miller Contracting Co. for Project No. CIP 00-139 Hermosa Avenue 
Street Improvements; 

 
2. Authorize the Mayor to sign the Notice of Completion; and 

 
3. Authorize Staff to release payment to Sully-Miller Contracting Co. (10% retained for 35 days 

following filing of Notice of Completion). 
 
 
Background: 
 
On May 22, 2001, City Council approved an agreement with Sully-Miller Contracting Co. to improve Hermosa 
Avenue from 16th Street to 26th Street and 19th Street from Hermosa Avenue to Monterey Boulevard. The 
improvements included street resurfacing and striping, replacement of various concrete wheelchair ramps, driveway 
approaches, cross-gutter, sidewalk, curb & gutter and adjustment of utility boxes and manholes.  Please see the 
attached project location map. 
 
The contractor has completed the work to the satisfaction of the Director of Public Works/City Engineer. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
The project has been completed under budget and the remaining unexpended project balance is $58,859.  No 
additional appropriation is required. 
 

 
Attachment: Project Location Map 
 

 
Respectfully submitted,    Concur: 
 
 
 
             
Kenneth Kim      Harold C. Williams, P.E.    
Assistant Engineer     Director of Public Works/City Engineer   



  

 
 
Noted for Fiscal Impact:     
 
 
 
       ___________________________ 
Viki Copeland     Stephen R. Burrell 
Finance Director     City Manager 
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